
Hi my name is Hilary Lund and I am testifying in support of bill HB1377. Individuals should 
absolutely be able to claim a vaccination exemption and if the USDA thinks otherwise then 
they should absolutely have to prove there’s a risk, have valid safety data, and in the case of a 
death or injury the manufacturer should definitely be liable. I still cannot believe they have no 
liability for any vaccines. Just goes to show they don’t actually care about the individual just 
the billions of dollars they make on these vaccines. 


